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Sunday Morning Book Conversation
Meeting on Zoom at 9:30 am

Join us this Sunday at 9:30am for a Book Conversation.  The current book 
is Holy Envy: Finding God in the Faith of Others by Barbara Brown Taylor 
and is available wherever books are sold. Don't worry about jumping in 
the middle of the book, or not having a copy, we will welcome you.  Part 
of our time we check in with each other to see how we're doing. Contact 

Evie Waack at evie.waack@gmail.com or 277-0163  if you have any 
questions or are interested in joining us.

Sunday Worship - May 10, 2020

Coffee and Cookies Time!
Join us this Sunday following the Worship 

Service from 11:30-12:30 for Coffee and Cookies 
Time via Zoom! This is another time 
to connect with your church family.  

We look forward to seeing you!

Congregational Tidings
No matter who you are, or where you are on life’s journey, 

you are welcome here!
   A weekly newsletter	 May 6, 2020

Please join us on Facebook or our Youtube channel for 
the Fifth Sunday of Easter Service. Feel free to invite a 

friend or family member.  All Are Welcome!
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Letter from the Pastor

"All shall be well, and all shall be well, and all manner of things shall be well.”

Dear FCUCC Community,
I am sitting on my back porch in early May. Spring is in full bloom and the 
air is filled with the songs of birds and lawn mowers. And yet things are 
different. Balanced with the beauty of God’s creation is personal 
exhaustion as so many of try to balance work, school, and social 
distancing. We are living in the Time of COVID-19. 

We are in our third month of this unthinkable time- so appropriately 
enough I have been thinking about Julian of Norwich as of late.Julian of 
Norwich, while not a canonized Saint in the Roman Catholic tradition, is 
known as a Holy Person. She lived as an anchoress, choosing to live in 
solitude in the cell of an abbey. She was allowed a cat (to keep the rat 
population at bay) with whom she formed a personal and spiritual bond. 
She lived during a time when 25% of the population around her died of the 
Black Plague, and she herself became quite ill at the age of 30. 

She was so ill that people feared that she was dying, and Extreme Unction (Last Rites) was administered to 
her so that her soul would be sanctified and enter Heaven. While she was gravely ill, she received a series of 
16 visions from Christ, during one of which Christ tells her this phrase that people have remembered for 
centuries since, “All shall be well, and all shall be well and all manner of things shall be well.” 

Julian of Norwich recovered from her illness and her journals and manuscripts have been studied ever since 
by scholars, theologians, clergy and laity. For me, the words of Blessed Julian are words of hope for these 
times. I am reminded that people before us have gone through times such as this (worse than this, even). Life 
finds a way. It may not be easy and we will surely be grieving lives, milestones, relationships and our usual 
way of life. 

But I am confident that by the end of this but we will find a way forward. 

Somehow, someway, all will be well. God assures us of this. Here, where the rubber hits the road, we find 
faith in the midst of doubt and hope in the midst of sorrow. 
Until then and in spite of all of this, I miss you and continue to pray for each of you. God bless, stay safe, 
check in on your neighbors, and wash your hands!

Be blessed and be well,
Pastor Scott

Childcare Provider Appreciation Day
Friday, May 8th

Please recognize all childcare providers who provide 
nurturing early learning environments for young 
children. They are truly an essential workforce! We 
especially want to express appreciation for all the staff 
of Grin and Grow, located in our church building. 
Families count on the care they provide every day.
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Read a Good Book Lately??  
If so, we want to know about it!  Many of us have a little extra time to read a good 
book, or two, or so.  So, let us know about that good book (without spoiling the 
ending, of course) and what you liked about it ... how it tickled your funny bone or 
how it spoke to you. Write a “book report” of 250 words or less and send it in the 
mail or email (fcuccoffice@gmail.com) to the church office.  

We’ll get it in Tidings so everyone knows where to find a good book. Whether you’re 6 or 96 we would like to 
know about your good reads.

Do you know how long it’s been since we did a First Church Cookbook?  Too 
long!!  We think it’s time to put together a new, updated cook book.  Do you 
have time to try out and tune up your favorite recipe?  Well, let’s get going!  It 
can a marvelous main dish … or a delectable dessert … or a scrumptious salad 
… or something that’s simply quick to put together in a very busy world. So, 
write down the recipe, or better yet, just scan the coffee-stained, yellowed back 

of the envelope where you originally jotted it down and send it in to the church office by US Mail or 
email (fcuccoffice@gmail.com).  But wait, there’s more … Also include a paragraph as to why this 
recipe is special to you. Most favorite recipes have a story. What’s yours?  Did you used to make it with 
your grandmother?  Was it a Christmas dinner favorite?  We need to include that in the cook book, too.  
Recipes with stories … not just your everyday cookbook!  Get yours in today!!

** Weekly Events **
Wed., May 6 and 13

7:00 pm - Prayer Service via our Facebook page

Fri., May 8 and 15
3-5pm - Community Coffee Hour via Zoom

Sun., May 10
Sermon: To Whom Do We Belong?

Scripture Reading: Acts 18:1-4, 
1 Corinthians 1:10-18

Join us via our Facebook page and Youtube channel.
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Worship Calendar:

In the Christian calendar Easter is not just one day but a season of 50 days until Pentecost. Whether we 
meet virtually or at 608 West 4th, FCUCC is committed to celebrating Resurrection together. Here is a 
Sunday worship calendar for the next two months:

*May 10: Fifth Sunday of Easter & Mother's Day
*May 17: Youth Sunday 
*May 24: Pick a Text Sunday Winner
*May 31: Pentecost Sunday & Pastor Scott's Last Sunday

“He Focused on Christian Nurture”
Most New England Congregationalists in the 1800s were “Calvinists” —followers of 
the Reformation scholar John Calvin, who insisted that the power of God and God’s 
grace, rather than human action, “predestined” human salvation. However, by the 
early 19th century American Protestant views of God began to change.
Born in Bantam Connecticut, Horace Bushnell (1802- 1876) played a key role in 
cultivating more flexible religious beliefs and practices. He studied law at Yale, and 
then theology. After a stint of newspapering, in 1833 he was called and ordained to 
serve as pastor at North Church in Hartford, Connecticut. He served there until 
1859. He embodied the idea of a minister active in the community, establishing the 
nation’s first public park in Hartford.
Bushnell was a controversial thinker. He challenged classic views of theology. He considered Calvinism 
rigid and was troubled by the extreme individualism and emotionalism of revivalism. He also questioned 
the limitations of language in describing God and God’s creation. Yet he remained grounded in Christianity, 
attesting to the divinity of Christ, but insisting that the influences of “Christian family life” should shape 
Christian knowledge.
In 1861 Bushnell published a classic book entitled Christian Nurture. He asserted that the true way to prepare 
a child to become Christian was to make sure “that the child would grow up a Christian, . . . never knowing 
himself/herself as being otherwise.” Dramatic conversions and salvation promises were not needed. Today, 150 
years later, Bushnell’s book is still in print. It is used in Christian education programs in churches all over 
the world.  
Although some Congregationalists were troubled by Bushnell’s theology, Horace Bushnell enabled 
Protestant religious leaders to reshape theology, transform evangelism and expand Christian education in 
new ways.
Contributor: Stephen R. Silver
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The Strengthen the Church offering supports the expansion of ministry and growth of 
UCC local congregations. Your support of this offering will help the UCC fulfill on its 
commitment to creating a just world for all by investing in new ministries and practices 
that meet the emerging needs of local communities.

As God calls our congregations to be the church in new ways, your generosity will 
plant new churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches and develop the spiritual 
life in our youth and young adults. We will receive the STC offering on Pentecost 
Sunday, May 31st, 2020.
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